

## WICOMICO COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

## DIVISION OF INSTRUCTION Department of Curriculum & Professional Development

P.O. Box 1538, 2424 NorthGate Drive, MD 21802-1538 410.677.4560 (Office) 410.677.4406 (Fax)

Sample Magnet Invitation Letter

Date: (Send date) June 21, 2022

**To:** Parents of Rising 3<sup>rd</sup>-5<sup>th</sup> Grade WCPS Students and (And nonpublic Students who took the CoGAT)

From: Ruby Brown, Supervisor of Accelerated Learner Programs

## Dear Parents/Guardians:

The purpose of this letter is to share information regarding your child's performance on their formal assessments which were administered throughout the 2022-2023 school year. A performance level review of your child's data results has enabled the school system to determine whether your child has met the criteria for the Magnet Program, an advanced paced learning program for the upcoming school year. The data used to determine your child's eligibility was generated from your child's performance on the iReady Assessments, the MAP Assessments, and their score on the CoGAT Assessment.

I am pleased to inform you that <u>your child is eligible</u> for the Magnet Program at North Salisbury Elementary School.

Please use the following link to complete the Google form, informing the school system whether or not your child will be participating in the 3<sup>rd</sup>-Grade Magnet Program for the 2022-2023 school year. **Please complete and return this form with your decision, on or before Friday, July 8, 2022.** A Parent Information Night will be held at **North Salisbury School on Thursday, June 23 at 5:30 p.m.** All students who will be attending the Magnet Program will receive additional information regarding transportation and classroom schedules in August 2022. If you choose for your child to remain in his/her home-school, the school principal and teachers will continue to provide a challenging academic program to meet your student's needs.

For additional information regarding the Magnet Program, please visit the Accelerated Learning Programs site on the WCPS website.

- \*Notification letters will be sent to all 2<sup>nd</sup> grade families.
- \*Notification will only be sent to those rising 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> grade students who have met the Magnet Qualifications.
- \*For those students who did not meet the qualifications, parents may appeal that decision by contacting me at 410-677-4519.

Sincerely,

Ruby L. Brown

Ruby L. Brown

Supervisor of Equity and Accelerated Learning Programs